## WAUKESHA POLICE MEMORANDUM

DATE:

August 17, 2015

TO:

Russell P. Jack, Chief of Police

FROM:

SGT Brad S. Anderson

SUBJECT: CROSSING GUARD RELOCATION, 2015-16 SCHOOL YEAR

I respectfully request to make the following change to the location of one crossing guard for the 2015-16 school year.

Move the Crossing Guard from Moreland at Madison, to Laflin at Charles.

The intersection of Laflin and Charles requires a crossing guard due to a large number of grade school aged children that cross at that location. A review of crossing statistics revealed that fewer the 5 children cross at Moreland and Madison during each shift, those students are middle school aged, and that is already a controlled intersection. Evonne Johnson, the Assistant Superintendent for Student Services, and I agree that moving this guard is the appropriate course of action.

As these changes result in no net change to the number of crossing guards, the cost for crossing guard services is unaffected. The number of crossing guards will remain at 24.

I recommend approval of this modification of crossing guard location.

Respectfully submitted,

Brad S. Anderson Sergeant of Police

4/17/15 DB